Lake Killarney to
‘Get 4,500 Bass.,,

In an effort to.improve
ﬁshmg satisfaction for the
state's anglers, the Florida

' Game and Fresh Water Fish

Commission (GFC) is prepar-

t: ing to stock Lake Killarney in
Orange County with about -
. 4,500 Phase II largemouth

bass. Phase II bass measure be-
tween 8-12 inches in lehgth. .

"The goal of this project is
to increase the numbers of
adult bass in lakes that have
degraded habitat, poor repro-
duction and survival during
the bass's first year of life. In
healthy lakes, reproduction,
survival and growth occur nat-
urally and such measures are
not needed," said Sam McKin-
ney, fisheries biologist for
GFC's Central Region. =

The experimental stocking
will take place on Thursday,
Nov. 9 in the 237 acre lake lo-
cated in Winter Park. Al-
though the lake has no public
access biologists chose it be-
cause it meets the necessary
criteria.

"Lake Killarney, as well as
Lake Seminole in Pinellas
County, .were chosen because
of the near absence of the size
of fish to be stocked, the size of

the lakes and the fact that they -

have an adequate food base to
support the hatchery-raised
bass," said McKinney. "If the

| bass survive and grow under
| these controlled conditions, we

hope to conduct similar experi-
mental stocking in lakes where
the fish are more apt to be
caught and released by an-
glers. This will tell us if being
caught and released causes un-
acceptably hlgh mortality
rates."

’ The bass, which were
hatched in April at GFC's Rich-
loam Fish Hatchery in Sumpt-
er County, have been raised on
commercial fish pellets and

" have grown to between 8-12

inches in about seven months.

"Raising bass on the com-
mercial fish pellets is economi-
cal and allows the fish to grow
larger much faster than bass in
the wild, which would only
grow 3-4 inches during the
same time period," McKinney
said. "This is another tool we
may be able to use to help in-
crease the bass population in
areas where habitat manage-
ment is not an option."

For the past several weeks,
biologists have been introduc-
ing live food to some of the
bass to acclimate them to their

‘new food source. McKinney

said he doesn't think the bass

will have much of a problem
adjusting to their new environ-
ment.



